Elin William

jewish women's club inc.

(mid - manhattan mikvah)

232-234 west 78th street /new york, n. y. 10024 - (212) 799-1520 February 12, 1975

officers

CHAIRMAN OF THE SOARD max stern

Mr. Arthur Silver 262 Central Park West New York. New York 10023

THECIZERS

charles h. bendheim

VICE PRESICENTS paul h. baris isaac b. friedman augana hollandar hermann merkin wolf weinreb irwin shapiro

TREASURER

ECRETARY ioal schreibar

mrs. paul baris

mrs. jack bendheim mrs. charles cohen

mrs. henry edinger

esttimmo

mrs. lawrence kobrin mrs. norman lamm

mrs. o. asher reichel mrs. steven riskin mrs. martin rochlin mrs. joseph weiss

Dear Mr. Silver:

Recently a meeting was held of the Jewish Women's Club, Inc., to discuss the pressing financial problems of the Mikvah. These problems threaten to close the Mikvah.

As many of you are aware, the financial pressures on the Mikvah are attributable to numerous factors. Firstly, more than a year ago, major plumbing repairs were completed at the Mikvah. The total cost of the repairs was \$24,000, of which \$4,000 is still due and owing.

Secondly, the purchase money mortgage negotiated with the former owner of the property, calls for a balloon payment of \$26,000 at the mortgage's termination. The balloon payment is now due and owing.

Thirdly, a real estate tax settlement has tentatively been reached with the city under the terms of which, the Mikvah will have to pay \$14,000. This settlement was occasioned by the city's holding that the Mikvah could only maintain one custodial apartment on its premises (there are presently two) and that therefore the Mikvah was only 3/4 tax exempt.

Fourthly, we had been led to believe that a lawsuit commenced by the Wurzweiler Foundation against the Jewish Women's Club, Inc. was tentatively mrs. emanuel gettingersettled for \$30,000. The aforementioned sum was to be paid on the basis of \$5,000 a year until the entire sum is liquidated. Enclosed please find mrs. seymour kramer the latest correspondence relative to same.

mrs. morton landowne As you can readily see, the needs of the Mikvah are pressing and it is mrs. haskel lookstein only to the community that we can turn for assistance. Some synagogues mrs. kenneth michael have already pledged sums and have commenced paying off their obligations. In the coming weeks, the undersigned will contact you to ask you for your mrs. emanual rackman help to keep the Mikvah open.

> truly yours Taue of

JEWISH WOMEN'S CLUB, INC.

Barry Eisenberg/eo